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NYS Department of 

Healthy People 

Memo 

To: FSI Special Agents 

From: Anna Rockefeller 

CC: John Vanderbilt 

Date: 7/13/2013 

Re: URGENT:  Possible disease outbreak in NYS 

Was it something they ate? 

The New York State Department of Healthy People is reporting a surge in gastrointestinal illness cases 
this week.  Since July 11, 39 people have been admitted to hospitals across the state for nausea, 
vomiting, and diarrhea.  The only thing they seem to have in common is that all victims were in Bristol, 
NY from July 7-12. We are reasonably sure that the infection occurred at Bristol Hills Camp during this 
time period. 

Please help us investigate this possible outbreak.  Let us know if there is any additional information we 
can provide you with and please help us prevent more illnesses! 

Please reply with haste! 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

Anna Rockefeller, M.S., R.N., M.P.H., PhD, MD 

NYSDOHP, Director 

415 America’s First Graduate Student Avenue 

Albany, NY 12237 

 

 

 

 

 


